
SHERIFF LEE BACA LETTER, 2006
“Simply being nude in the Angeles National Forest is not prohibited by law.”

November 8, 2006

Mr. R. Allen Baylis
Attorney at Law
4050 Katella Avenue
Los Alamitos, California 91001

Dear Mr. Baylis:

I have received your letter that states your concerns that some of our deputies may be
misinterpreting the law as it pertains to section 314. 1 of the California Penal Code. I asked my
staff to research the applicable laws and ordinances to determine if simple nudity in the
unincorporated county area of the Angeles National Forest was prohibited. Their research
revealed that simply being nude in the Angeles National Forest is not prohibited by law.
Therefore your client appears to be within his legal rights to hike in the forest in the nude.

Altadena Station Deputies will be briefed that simply hiking in the forest, in the nude, is not a
violation of the law. They will also be briefed about section 314.1 of the California Penal Code
to ensure that law is being properly enforced.

If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (626) 798-1131.

Sincerely,

LEROY D. BACA, SHERIFF


